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October 28, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion and a report documenting a response to 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 17941, Section 95, Proviso P6 concerning the sustainability of public health clinic services in future biennia. The proviso response includes a deep analysis of the complex financing system that pays for services and a rigorous process to understand the problem and generate possible measures to address the problem.  

The Best Starts for Kids (BSK) levy, slated for a public vote in November 2015, includes funding for services provided through the Public Health Centers and would significantly offset the gap. For the purposes of this report, the result of this vote will determine two different courses of action for Public Health – Seattle & King County (Public Health) as the department continues to address financial sustainability challenges.  

If the levy passes, Public Health will have a much smaller gap and, in combination with other strategies, can gain stability before the structural forces again grow the gap beyond its financial resources. Public Health identified and analyzed five types of “Mitigation Strategies” that can be launched (or accelerated) on a short timeline and would have the potential of reducing the gap that remains by between $1.9 million and $9.7 million over the next ten years. These five strategies are predicated on first launching two enabling strategies: conduct an assessment of demand and unmet need; and improve data and reporting systems.

1. Establish outreach as a PHC system priority and focus strategies to capture unmet need
2. Map, standardize, and improve key business and clinical practices
3. Assess, analyze, and improve human resources and staffing model practices
4. Modify and adapt service locations and service delivery to match need, including potentially consolidating, transitioning, or closing small, inefficient programs or satellite offices
5. Take advantage of new reimbursement opportunities
If the levy does not pass, Public Health would face a severe financial challenge entering the next biennium, similar to the one faced during the budgeting process in 2014, when four Public Health Centers were proposed for closure and two others faced reductions. The gap in this scenario would grow to $140 million over ten years, and no mitigation tools within the department’s control could possibly address it. Reductions in services will harm King County’s most vulnerable residents in significant ways with adverse impacts on health outcomes; increased disparaties based on race, income and other equity factors; and higher costs for our overall healthcare system. 

This proviso response addresses the King County Strategic Plan goal of improving the health and well-being of all people in our community (Health and Human Services). The response also advances the goals of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative by offering detailed analysis and recommendations for sustaining health services for thousands of people marginalized because of poverty, race, homelessness and other barriers.

It is estimated that this report required 205 staff hours to produce, costing $13,797. 

Thank you for your acceptance of this report. We appreciate working together with the Council to develop strategies to ensure our long-term ability to provide critical health and human services to our most vulnerable residents.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christopher McGowan, Budget Administrator, Public Health–Seattle & King County, at 206-263-1408.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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